
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES
COMMUNION SERVICE

Prelude

Welcome and Announcements - Florence Allen 

Meditation - “The Lord’s Prayer”, Charlotte Marshall 

Call to Worship - “Be Still” (v.1)

Invocation - Florence Allen

Opening Hymn - “Alleluia! Sing to Jesus”

Tithes & Off erings - Florence Allen

Scripture Reading - John 1: 19-29 (NIV),

Gabriel Delas Alas

Family prayer - The Fletcher Bryan family

Ministry in Music - “Via Dolorosa” - Charlotte Marshall
Sermon - “Behold the Lamb of God”,

Pastor James Shepley

Ordinance of Humility

(Children’s story – Nadia Vaggas)

(Hymns of praise)

“Are You Washed in the Blood”

“Redeemed”

Hymn - “I Surrender All (All I Am)”   

Celebration of the Lord’s Supper*

Good Samaritan Off ering - Pastor James Shepley

Hymn - “I Will Sing of Jesus Love”

Benediction - Pastor James Shepley

Postlude

*Our Communion bread is Vegan and Gluten free*

Welcome - Susan
Opening hymn, NAH 306 – “Safely Through Another 
Week”
Opening Prayer - Susan
Mission Spotlight - ‘Time to quit’
Lesson Separation - Lucky “Light Shines in the 
Darkness”
Off ertory - Douglass
Special Item - Keila, Mathew
Closing Prayer- Keila

 For whenever you eat this bread
and drink this cup, you proclaim the Lord’s 

death until he comes.

1 Corinthians 11:26

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING in the 
Sanctuary. Zoom is also available. Meeting ID: 721 
857 1482; Passcode: pray3r 

MEN’S MINISTRY Prayer Meeting from 9pm on 
Tuesdays. Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

WOMEN MINISTRY Prayer Meeting on Zoom every 
Friday at 6:30pm. Meeting ID: 853 7558 6804 & 
Passcode: 615610.



PARKING It has been noted some of our members 
park their cars on the yellow-lined emergency vehicle 
parking bay at the front of the church. Please note 
that the bay is strictly reserved for use by emergency 
vehicles only. There are parking facilities at the rear 
of the church or at the BUC on Sabbaths. 

HEALTH EMPHASIS SABBATH – The Health Ministries 
Department would like to invite you to the Sabbath 
Service, on the 9th November. Our guest speaker will 
be “ Dr Chidi Ngwaba”, SDA Lifestyle Physician, and 
he will deliver the closing message to our NEWSTART 
programme. Any questions, please contact your 
Health Ministries Team: caz@mendel-it.co.uk.

PRAYER REQUESTS you can place private 
Prayer Requests in the Prayer Box or via email 
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

LIFT FOR JIM - Helen King-Brown is seeking your 
help in organising a lift each week for Jim, who is 
fi nding it increasingly diffi  cult to come to church due 
to the fact he now has to take three buses to get 
from his home in West Watford to Stanborough Park. 
Please contact HKB on 07930 416 311 if you would 
be willing to assist Jim. If a few of us are available to 
help out, I will happily compile a rota to ensure it is a 
joint eff ort by the church family.

THE SOCIAL COMMITTEE are hosting a Quiz Nite 
on Saturday the 19th of October. We will begin with 
vespers at 5.30pm & the quiz will commence at 6pm. 
Come as a family, a team or form a team on the 
night.  Parents, this event is open to the Teens & we 
would love to have them participate with their own 
teams. Contact Margarita Stewart on 07786 433225  
or Helen King-Brown on 07930 416311 for booking & 
further details. 

THE YOUNG ADULT WOMEN’S MINISTRY (18-35 
year olds) is hosting its fi rst potluck of the quarter 
on 19th October, and we’d love for you to join us! It 
will be held from 1:30 PM to 4:00 PM, and any young 
women interested are welcome to attend. Please 
bring a dish to share and come ready for a time of 
fellowship and fun! For more information, feel free to 
contact the team at womenyam@gmail.com.

IN CELEBRATION of Black History Month, the Young 
Adults Ministry presents Culture Clash: African and 
Caribbean Edition! We invite representatives from 
all African and Caribbean countries and cultures to 
share their unique heritage. Showcase traditional 
food, music, art, fashion, or games. Join us on 26th 
October at 7:30pm to celebrate our vibrant cultures. 

THE MEMORIAL SERVICE for Ferenc Samu will 
take place on Wednesday 16th October at 12.00 
in Stanborough Park Church. All are welcome to 
support Sabina and the family.

LET’S TALK ABOUT JESUS. The next meeting is 
on Tuesday 15th October at 2 pm in the Armstrong 
Hall. We are a small relaxed group and you will be 
welcome to join us. We use our Bibles so if you can 
bring yours.

ADRA - A fun way to support ADRA will be to join a 
wreath making workshop on Sunday December 01 
at 2pm. Places are limited so please see Audrey or 
Pat to register your interest.
Please continue to support the vital work of ADRA 
by donating to Audrey’s JustGiving Page.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

GOD truly blessed our Harvest Thanksgiving service 
last week. A very big ‘thank you’ is due to all those, 
too numerous to mention by name, who were 
involved in any way. God’s Name was glorifi ed by 
your participation.

THE DEVELOPMENT OFFERING usually collected 
on the fi rst Sabbath of the month will, in October, 
be collected on 19th October. Please prayerfully 
prepare for this off ering and, if possible. Gift-Aid it.

TRANSFER 2ND READING
- Delceley Macedo-Leite-Ferreira and Tiff any Macedo 
(mum and daughter) from Cambridge to SPC
- Duncan Edward from Houston Spanish Northwest 
Church to SPC  (Delceley’s husband)
- Geert, Miranda and Melody Tap from Central 
London to SPC
- Nathan Stickland from SPC to St Albans

DO YOU LOVE SINGING? Do you love sharing your 
faith through song? The Stanborough Chorale starts 
TODAY! Join us in the main sanctuary at 3pm for 
the fi rst rehearsal. All ages are welcome. For more 
information, speak to either Julio Brugos, Anna 
Papaioannou, or Diana Sabatier.

PRAYER FOR THE CHILDREN. Today, 12 October 
2024, the children’s names are in a bowl at the main 
doors to the sanctuary and also at the entrance to 
the parallel service. If you would like to participate, 
please pick one of the slips of paper from the bowl. 
Please take the slip home with you and take time to 
pray for these children during the week. If you would 
like to add your children to the prayer list, please 
contact the Prayer Ministry leaders, Marlene and 
Bella, contact number: 07988045461

SABBATH SCHOOL will hold its quarterly teachers’ 
meeting to introduce this quarter’s theme on October 
12th at 3 PM in the Oak Room. All teachers and 
coordinators are invited to attend.


